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Next meeting  
08 May 2017 
 
5.30 for 6pm 
 
Lily	Lay	
Our	IYE	Student	from	
Cambodia 
 
Youth Service Month 
  

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	
ph	478	8467		
Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz	

Partners Night –
 Monday 22 May 
with Club member 
Jennifer Needs 
talking on her recent 
trip to Kingdom of 
Bhutan - 3 course 
meal $30/head 6:00 
for 6:30pm 

	

	

Morgan’s message. 
 
This Sunday is “District Training Assembly” or “Leader-Elect 
Training Session (LETS)” and you will be pleased to know that 
this club is going to be well represented.  We have Peter 
Garnett and Stephen Wheeler presenting, and Kumar (club 
Secretary) and me also in attendance.  Bernie and Alistair will 
also be attending the afternoon sessions. 
New for this 2017-2018 Rotary year is the requirement that 
two club members must have attended recognised Foundation 
training sessions in order for the Club to “qualify” to be able to 
apply for District grants.  Incoming President Keith has 
attended the Foundation training at his President Elect training 
and I will attend the Foundation session on Sunday.   
Next Monday we have our own International Exchange 
Student Lily presenting to us.  Whilst this is not a formal 
partners’ night, please feel free to invite guests along. Just let 
Steve know in the usual fashion for catering purposes.   
Don’t forget that on Monday 15th May we are visiting 
Devonport Rotary Club.  We will both have our respective 
Rotary Youth Leadership Award (RYLA) candidates present 
and they will be telling us about their recent experiences on 
the course.  This is a 6.00pm for 6.30pm start so you will have 
a little more time to get to Devonport for this meeting.  Please 
put this in your diaries now.  
 
President Gary. 

TGIF Drinks – Friday 5 May to be held at Birkenhead Brewing 
Company Tasting Studio, 17 Birkenhead Ave, Birkenhead, 
Auckland  from 5:00 – 6:30 pm 
 
Mothers Day Wine Tasting and BBQ at Westbrook Vinyard 
 - Sunday 14th May (Weather permitting) 215 Ararimu Valley 
Rd, Waimauku 0882 (2 Km off Old North Road) –11:30 – 
2:00pm.  
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	 8	May	 15	May	 22	May	 29	May	
	 Lily	Lay	

Our	IYE	Student	from	
Cambodia	

Visit	to	Devonport	Club	
Waitemata	Golf	Club	
6	for	6.30	

Jennifer	Neads	
Butan	Experience	

Partners’	Night	

Club	Meeting	
Committee	Meetings	

Grace	 Lynette	Miller	 	 Sherida	Penman-Walters	 Bernie	Woods	
Reception		 Carol	Caulfield	 	 Sue	Yi	 Lynette	Miller	
Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	
Cash	Desk	 	 	 Bob	Baird	 	
Fellowship	 Warwick	Moulton	 	 Warwick	Moulton	 Warwick	Moulton	
	 Ian	Collard	 	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	
	 John	Pearson	 	 John	Pearson	 John	Pearson	
Stewards	 Alistair	New	 	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Graham	Rice	
	 David	Aickin	 	 Bruce	Dunlop	 Barry	McLean	
	 Martin	Reiss	 	 Monica	Webb	 Jim	Mayo	
3	Min.	Talk	 	 	 	 Amanda	Chambers	
Intro.	Speaker	 Jennifer	Neads	 	 Graham	Rice	 	
Thank	Speaker	 Jenna	Tuuta	 	 Beverley	Lea	 	
Parting	Thought	 Bruce	Dunlop	 	 Don	Pratt	 Monica	Webb	
Sebastian	 Peter	Jollands	 Kumar	Naik	 Amanda	Chambers	 Doug	Dempster	
Lily	 Steve	Goeldner	 Ian	Collard	 Alistair	New	 Jennifer	Neads	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Students	Contact	Details:Lily	is	with	Sean	and	Vicky,	43	William	Gamble	Dr,Albany,Ph	4414945	
Sebastian	is		with	Susan	and	Kris	Nelson,	44	Woodlands	Cres.	Browns	Bay.	
Sebastian’s	direct	contact;	Mobile	021	1362256	or	Email;	sebastianholthusen@gmail.com	

 
Notices. 
 
Entertainment books now available from Jennifer.  
Movie night – Thursday 18 May – let Jennifer know if you are interested – see last 
week's bulletin. 
 
Magazine distribution went well thanks to Amanda. 
 
District training 07 May – let Pres Gary know if you are interested. 
District quiz at Matakana on 13 May. The team still leads two more members – let Pres 
Gary know if you can help. 
 
University fund for Sreychom – you can now donate via the Trust. 
 
The club donated to the Edgecombe relief fund via district 9130. 
 
Challenge Camp IYE students helping there this week. The club supported one 
attendee. 
 
Monica’s three-minute talk. 
She has had a change of vocation and is now a teacher of English as a second 
language. Her class of Chinese and Koreans was very keen to discuss who are now 
‘pakeha’ and immigration to New Zealand. Where do ’ I’ fit in to 21st-century New 
Zealand? She is very much enjoying her new role. 
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From PG Lindsay 

At the recent D9910 I gave an update on the Projects in Vanuatu, I would have liked more time 
to advise that we are wanting to give All Rotary Clubs the opportunity to be involved in these 
Projects on a hands on basis, and to invite potential members to be involved as well. 

Use the opportunity as a membership tool 

All Volunteers will be responsible for all their costs for Travel / Food and Accommodation, but 
the assisting Rotary Club in Vanuatu will organise the on Island content for all Travellers. 

We have several Projects underway and coming up, one Project in particular is to assist with 
the painting of the Hospital Floor in the Children’s Ward in the Santo Hospital. 

The Painting is expected to be done in early to mid June, this may change slightly as many 
things do in Vanuatu, but a more confirmed date will be advised by the Construction Team and 
the Santo Rotary Club. 

We need about 4 Persons for this Project, Please advise your Members of this opportunity, and 
if interested contact me on ford.rotary@optusnet.com.au  asap. 

If any of your Members would like to be added to our Project volunteers list for Vanuatu 
Projects, Please also advise so as we can include on a mail out of information regards upcoming 
future Projects 

Regards 

Lindsay Ford 

  

 
 

 

 

 


